



What's Happening

Kendrick-Juliaetta and 7 Ridges Community News | Kjnewsletter@tds.net

A New Floor with Ties to Mickey Mouse

By Sharon Harris



People have stopped to admire the newly installed bird's eye maple flooring. The new floor is strikingly beautiful and has history attached to it. We were able to procure the flooring from Wassenkari Construction at Moscow. It was salvaged from the Lapwai Gymnasium that was torn down. Mr. & Mrs. Walt Disney gave the floor to the Lapwai School in the 1940's. The project was under the direc-

tion of Matt Ihms with Nate Tschetter, Josh Brocke,

and James Clemenhagen doing the planing and

installing. The lumber had to be planed prior to laying it. The family of Don Brocke provided funding for the materials. Memorials given in memory of Jack Parsley helped greatly with this project. We were grateful to receive a substantial grant from Latah County Community Foundation which allowed for the installation. We are hopeful that the finishing can be applied soon.

Since the renovation of this building began in 2010, J-K Heritage Foundation and the Grange have worked side by side with fundraising. Strong community support and grant funding has made improvements to this community center possible. To date \$79,000.00 and over 500 volun-



teer hours have been contributed. Our entire community has benefited from the project grant funds received from Latah County Community Foundation, Idaho Community Foundation, the Moneysaver, NW Farm Credit Services, Kendrick Lions Club, JK Recreation District, Hill & Valley Garden Club, Tri State Distributors, Avista Foundation, Clearwater Power Company, Potlatch Corporation, and TDS. Building renovation continues, and you can help. Mail your gift to the Kendrick Grange, P.O. Box 16, Kendrick., ID 83537.

Kendrick Grange Breakfast



Saturday March 8th 7:00 -11:00 a.m.

Adults-\$7.00 Kids-\$3.00

Live Music

Pancakes, Egg Casseroles, Ham, Fruit, Hash Brown Casseroles, and Delicious Fruit Toppings and Homemade Syrups. Milk, Juice and Coffee will be available.

Help us celebrate the new floor! Proceeds will help to fund the renovation of the Fire Escape for the Grange Building and the Front Entry area.

LOUAL BUSINESS NEW

Simple Joys Antiques and Gifts is Making Some Changes

We are no longer accepting consignment but will be renting spaces to vendors wishing to sell their products through our store. Call for details. One roome will feature good quality used clothing. Please consider donating clothing, especially children's. We want to provide our community with good quality clothing at a reasonable price.

Please note we have a temporary change of hours during the month of March for some cleaning and reorganizing. We will be open Thursday through Saturday from 10 am to 5 pm. If anyone needs something during off hours please call and we can arrange to meet at the store. We will also be working on displays during March so if you see our lights on you are welcome to come in.

We would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you in our community who are supporting us! Our phone number is 208-289-2614 and email is simplejoys@tds.net.

You can also find Simple Joys Antiques & Gifts on Facebook. -Brenda Roetcisoender, Owner

Taking a Bite Out of Tooth Decay

You may notice a few changes in our treatment recommendations at your next visit to **Sowle Family Dentistry**. Following a continuing education course our hygienist attended, we have changed our recomendations for preventing breakdown of enamel by the bacteria that cause tooth decay. If you suffer from dry mouth, have had recent dental decay, or have orthodontic appliances/braces in your mouth, you are at a much greater risk of getting cavities. In order to prevent those expensive and often unsightly areas of tooth decay, a much greater application of fluoride is needed than what you get in over- the- counter toothpastes. We have just the stuff!! Kids and adults alike will really love our new in-office fluoride varnishes. Applied quickly and without the need for the travs, the fluoride varnish sets up almost instantly and delivers a high concentration of fluoride right on your teeth for several hours. The result is a much quicker, safer and significantly more effective fluoride application. We also have some great flavors of prescription level fluoride for at home use. If you are concerned about your risk for decay or have any questions please don't hesitate to call.

-Marnie Zenner RDH



NOW OPEN Come see Matt and Lisa at Kups Koffee House "Where interesting people gather" 704 East Main Street in Kendrick

THE FIRST BANK OF PIZZA ON MAIN STREET IN JULIAETTA IS PLEASED TO ANNOUNCE EXPANDED HOURS OF OPERATION. THE RESTAURANT IS NOW OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK FROM 4:00PM TO 9:00PM, SERVING DELICIOUS PIZZA, SANDWICHES AND ICECREAM.

The Corner Club Café, a place where happy people meet.

The Café now delivers to Kendrick and Juliaetta. Call 289-5880 to join in the fun and have food delivered to your door. There are a lot of new menu items and all are \$7.95 or under. I want to thank all of you for the tremendous support and encouragement. -Cindy Lee Tate, Owner



KJ7 Gift Certificates can be purchased from Latah Federal Credit Union in any whole dollar amount from \$5 to \$100. They can be used in many local businesses.

Business Development Training Opportunity

As announced previously, KJ7 is working to facilitate a series of training/networking workshops for local business development, cosponsored by the extension divisions of UI and WSU. Topics covered will include Strategic Planning & Research, Marketing and E-Commerce, Financial Planning and Funding Options, and Building Local and Regional Networks.

This program is currently being offered in St. Maries and Plummer, and we are hoping to arrange a fall offering in our area, if enough interest is expressed. If you would like to participate, please indicate your interest as soon as possible by contacting Polly Taylor Dennler at 208.276.4302 or taylordennler@tds.net.



St. Patrick's Day Dinner & Dance Juliaetta Community Center

Saturday, March 8th from 5 to 9pm Come and enjoy live music by BEARGRASS

Corned Beef and Cabbage Dinner will be served along with your choice of a beverage and dessert

Children are welcome—great family night!

Sponsored by:
Juliaetta Community Improvement Association



Kendrick Kustoms Open for Business

The City of Kendrick is lucky that Bend, Oregon has a fairly large high school population. That's part of the reason that John Nash is now a Kendrick resident and owner / operator of Kendrick Kustoms, the new auto body shop at the intersection of Highways 3 and 99. John's daughter, Kristin, wanted to attend a small high school, so when John came to Kendrick to sell a piece of equipment, they fell victim to the charm and lure of small-town life here.

John operated an auto body shop in Bend, Oregon for 20+ years before making the move to Kendrick. He bought the building the business now occupies to use as storage. But one thing led to another, and now there are at least 4 classic autos inside the building in various stages of repair. John is an ASE certified mechanic (National Institute for Automotive Service Excelence) who does restoration work, fixes fender benders, repairs major damage after a wreck as well as general mechanic work on cars. Winter is his busy time for restoration, with summer bringing more engine-related work. John is also a boat mechanic, certified as a Master Technician with the Outboard Marine Corporation.

John says old autos come to him sometimes whole, sometimes in pieces, sometimes with parts missing and needing him to fabricate pieces. Two sheet metal benders on site allow him to customize pieces, and he is able to weld them back together to produce a finished product. Kendrick Kustoms is also able to weld aluminum. He is nearly finished with a 1957 Nash as well as a 1946 International panel wagon. The 1936 Pontiac he is restoring has been a labor of love for the past six months and is nearing completion.

Kendrick Kustoms should have a sign up in a week or two. Their winter hours are generally 9 AM to 5 PM and summer hours will be 8 AM to 6 PM. Their phone number is 289-4300 if you would like to know more about the business. You can also contact John through email at

kendrickkustoms@gmail.com.

And it will be easy to remember John's name – just look around inside the building at all the hubcaps on the walls. You guessed it. They all say "Nash." -Raina Weven



Juliaetta and Kendrick Fire Departments

By Rose Norris

911

In 2013 we responded to 22 calls for the Juliaetta and Kendrick cities. Since 2007 we have responded together automatically when there is a call in either town, we are both dispatched and work together. Why, do you ask? Because combined we can effectively and safely do our volunteer iobs. We respond to fire calls, and we assist JK Ambulance with Accident calls, Life Flight Helicopter landings and Vehicle Extrications in addition to fires. In 2012 we responded to 75 calls, so last year was a mild year you could say. However we need your help! We are down to 9 members between both the departments and we all have our day jobs. "Many hands make lighter work". Help your neighbors and volunteer, we would greatly appreciate your help! If you know someone or are interested please contact either Fire Chief in Kendrick (289-3066) or Juliaetta (276-7008) Thank you for your support.

Upcoming Events:

The Juliaetta-Kendrick firefighters will hold their annual Firefighter Breakfast Fundraiser Sunday March 30th at the Juliaetta Elementary School Cafeteria from 7:00-11:00 am. Come enjoy a delicious breakfast and support your firefighters.





Mother's Day Car Wash: Saturday May 10th at the Kendrick Fire Hall

-Rose Norris

Art Committee News

The Art4Kids program has started for 2014 at the Elementary School. Deb Miles is in charge of the program this year with the wise counsel of Teri Hornberger. This program is supported by the Latah Arts and Culture Committee and other fundraisers by the local art committee. Be sure to attend Academic Day in May to see all the artwork and some will also be displayed at the Locust Blossom Festival.

The art committee will be submitting proposals for the pool wall mural at the February city council meeting. We have several great ideas.

You have probably noticed art work at Archie's and Wells Fargo Bank. We would like to invite any artists in the community to join us in showing their artwork. If you would like to display your art there are some opportunities coming up soon, so call Alice Campbell 289-5930 to make arrangements.

We are planning on having a silent auction again this year on Arbor Day so be thinking of some artwork you would like to donate to the auction. It needs to depict trees, or be made of wood. Some items sold last year were a tree, a wooden box, a picture of a covered bridge, and a wooden trellis plus much more. The proceeds were divided between the pool mural project and Art4kids.

You do not need to be an artist to be a member of the art committee just have an interest in building community through art. We meet the second Tuesday of the month at the grange hall at 1 pm.

-Alice Campbell, Chair

HILL & VALLEY GARDEN CLUB

Our club will be hosting the District Meeting for all garden clubs in the surrounding area in Kendrick on March 20th. The theme "Aloha Spring" has been selected. The lunch will carry out the theme with Hawaiian food. A speaker and entertainment will round out the day. Karen Krych from the Clearwater Seed Company owned by Mark Mustoe will speak on "Conservation Plantings and the Benefits of Native Grasses and Forbs."



The club has begun planning for their annual Flower Show at Locust Blossom Festival. This has proven to be a popular attraction at the festival. It too will have a Hawaiian theme "Aloha Spring." The flower show will be under the direction of Chairwomen Barbara Paulsen, Edith Cole, and Debra Miles.

Members are too busy during December to have a Christmas Party. It was celebrated at the January meeting with a scrumptious pot luck and gift exchange.

Dues are being collected for the 2014 year. Want to join a fun group that enjoys gardening, socializing and contributing to the community? Contact Sharon Harris for more information. The club is planning a spring tour, and the members are anxious for springtime and planting. -Sharon Harris, President

What We're Reading

Book Prowlers will meet on Tuesday, March 11th at 4pm in the Juliaetta Community Library to discuss *An Invisible Thread*, the true story of an 11-year-old panhandler, a busy executive and an unlikely meeting, by Laura Schraff.

On April 8th we will be sharing our thoughts about *The Confession*, a legal thriller by John Grisham. Please join us to get acquainted, listen or join in the discussions. *-Barb Murphey*

Friends of the Juliaetta Community Library

The Friends of the Juliaetta Community Library is a small group of community members who value our library and all it has to offer. We have fun working on projects to support the library such as helping with the Summer Reading Program, fundraising, and improving the appearance of our library. We always welcome new members to our group and hope you will come to our next meeting which is scheduled for Tuesday, March 11th, from 5:00 – 6:00 pm at the library. Some items to be discussed include our new "Little Libraries," a Family Fun Night, the Summer Reading Program, and new location for our library.

Watch for our new "Little Free Libraries" that will be put up in each of our city parks. These "Little Free Libraries" will be built by Kendrick High School students and house free books for people to borrow or exchange. We plan to unveil the little libraries and announce the students who built them at this year's Locust Blossom Festival. Right now we are trying to get supplies for their construction. Our list includes: 4x4x8 cedar post, 4x8x3/4 in. plywood, 2'x3' Plexi-Glass, piano hinge, and 1 gallon of paint. If you have any of these items and would like to donate them please contact our secretary, Kim Burger at 208-301-8393. If you would like to donate money toward the purchase of the needed items, which amounts to approximately \$200, please contact our treasurer, Kerry Cope at 208-246-7695. To learn more visit www.littlefreelibrary.org

We thank you for any help you can give us and hope to see you at our next meeting! -Dana Kelly

Library Hours
Tuesday 1pm to 6pm
Wednesday: Noon to 6pm
Thursday: 10am to 5pm
Phone: 208-276-2071

Lions Club Doings

By Sharon Harris

The Lions Club voted to help facilitate and organize a Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) for our area. This team of volunteers is trained to help in emergency situations; and assist when the Police and Fire Department request assistance. They are trained by the Latah County Disaster Service Coordinator, Sandy Rollins, and her staff. CERT volunteers help direct traffic at the Locust Blossom Festival and at the Blackberry Festival. The class is limited to 10 or 12 individuals and you may enroll in this class by calling Wayne Heath, Chairman, at 289-8411.

The club has started working on Locust Blossom Festival under the direction of Dave Klatt and Jim Brocke, co chairmen for the May 31st event. The Lions selected a Hawaiians theme for 2014, "Locust Blossom Luau".

Blood drive chairman, Darrell Brocke, reported that nine units of blood were collected at the last blood drive. There will be another blood drive at Kendrick High School on March 6^{th} from 1:30-5:00 pm. Please give.

Kendrick Lions voted once again to sponsor the Cub Scouts.

Lindsay Park was the guest speaker at the February 26th meeting explaining the upcoming School Levy Election.

The club has sorely missed their cook, Archie Johnson, while she has been in California tending her ill mother.

Thank You From the Food Bank



The Food Bank Board would like to thank everyone who donated food for the Palouse Cares Food Drive on February 15. The food drive collected approximately 1000 pounds of food for the Juliaetta/Kendrick Good Samaritan Food Bank. It was exciting to see

FOOD DRIVE so much food come in such a short time.

We also want to thank the volunteers, Latah County Youth Ambassadors and Latah County Youth Services, who gave their Saturday morning to collect food. The food drive was a great success and will stock our shelves so we can help those in need.

Food Bank Board Loeda Reil, Bud Holt, Gail and Wilma Larson and Pastor Larry Haylett



JULIAETTA ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

Q: What's yellow and smells just like green paint? A: Yellow paint of course. There is an important skill that can help your child do well in every school subject... THINKING! Consider these ideas for helping your son or daughter think critically. 1) Choose two objects in the room that don't appear to have anything in common (say, a clock and a sneaker). Ask your child to find at least one thing that's similar about them. He or she might say that numbers are printed on both or that each has body parts (the clock has a face and hands, the shoe has a tongue and a heel). 2) Flip a fairy tale... Critical thinkers can look at situations through different lenses. Encourage your child to write a fairy tale from another character's point of view. For instance, how would the wolf tell the story of the Three Little Pigs? The wolf might think of himself as "hungry" rather than "big and bad." If the wolf's best friend were the narrator, how might the story be different? I observed our own Mrs. Cannon take this approach with her third grade class recently, and her students had such a great time, that one third grader laughed so hard, he nearly fell out of his seat. 3) Be strategic... Games like checkers, chess, Connect Four, and Mastermind build thinking skills. Play some of these together, and share your thought process with your child. For example, "If I move here, you'll probably move there, and then I could capture your piece." Suggest that your child talk himself or herself through his or her moves too. Solo games and activities like Sudoku, Rubik's Cube, and Rush Hour can also make him or her a better thinker.

Our students at Juliaetta Elementary School are advancing in their thinking skills. They are preparing to take a new kind of test... one that hasn't been used in Idaho before. This is the SBAC, which is named after its developers: the Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium. This new test is aligned to the Common Core State Standards (CCSS) in English language arts/literacy and mathematics, and it is designed to help students reach the goal of graduating from high school ready for college or a career. The SBAC is adaptive and interactive. For example, when a student answers a question correctly, the test, which is computer based, reacts to the correct answer and gives the student a harder, higher level question requiring a more advanced thinking response. It works the other way too, zeroing in on the student's precise level of thinking ability. To learn more about the test, please go to: http://www.smarterbalanced.org/

Two KHS Seniors Receive Athletic Scholarships

Two seniors from Kendrick High School have signed Letters of Intent to play sports on a college level.

Carli Taylor, daughter of Jami and Bert Brocke of Kendrick, and Shane and Kim Taylor of Juliaetta, will be attending Walla Walla Community College in Walla Walla, Washington on a softball scholarship. Carli is a three sport athlete but said, "In my junior year while playing softball I realized I didn't want it to end. That's when I decided softball was my first priority." Her high school softball position was pitcher and third base, but when she plays on the college level she hopes to play left field or third base.

Carli investigated several colleges, but when she visited Walla Walla Community College she found, "It just felt right." The community college offers great programs and she wanted to start out with a small college not too far from home. "Walla Walla Community is the right distance from home, yet I will be able to experience the college life too. As a really big family person, I felt Walla Walla was the place to start." Carli has a 3.85 GPA and after her two years at Walla Walla, Carli would like to attend Boise State with academic goals towards a career as a sports athletic trainer or continue her education to become a sports physician.

Abby Smith, daughter of Kami and Brian Smith of Kendrick, will be attending Northwest Nazarene University in Nampa, Idaho on a basketball scholorship. Abby feels Northwest Nazarene has a good academic tradition, community involvement and a solid athletic program. Abby is impressed with the basketball coach who teaches good offensive skills, is family oriented and has strong Christian values. These three character traits were important to her.

Abby has been playing basketball since 2nd grade and her high school AAU teams took her to Portland, Chicago, Seattle, Spokane and other areas for tournaments. "College location was not important to me, but when I was offered a position with Northwest Nazarene, I knew my parents would be close enough to watch a few of my games. My college coach wants me to be a full time shooting guard, so I have a lot to work on this summer." Abby has a 3.9 GPA and hopes to major in criminal justice studies or psychology.

- Kathy Jones

JES Principal's Report cont'd.:

This year and next, as we transition to the CCSS, we ask for your patience. All the experts anticipate an initial decline in student performance as we implement the higher standards and the more sophisticated SBAC. That may happen, so we continue to notify you in advance as the testing window approaches. I want you also to know that we are doing everything in our power to maintain our four-star rating as one of Idaho's best elementary schools.

- Dr. Lindsay Park

Kendrick Schools Information and News

Website: www.dist283.org

KENDRICK JT. SCHOOL DISTRICT #283 SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT

Once again, we are asking you to support our critical supplemental levy. On <u>March 11th</u> please go to your local polling station and cast a <u>vote in support of our children</u>. The annual levy provides fully one-third of the core funding for our school district. Without these resources, we would be forced to lay off staff and further defer maintenance projects that were put on hold during the recent recession. Our mission is "preparing today's children for the challenges of tomorrow." Simply put, that means preparing our children for the rigors of the digital age in a global economy. A quality education levels the playing field for the children of Kendrick, Juliaetta and the Seven Ridges. I am proud of the well-rounded, quality education our highly qualified staff provide for all of our children. Every employee knows the critical nature of our mission and is dedicated to serving our students, their families, and our unified community. They do a great job and one that is worthy of your continued support. Please go to the polls on Tuesday, March 11th and show your support for our children.

This is our levy renewal message:

- The Idaho State Legislature does not fully fund our district's basic educational programs
- We need the supplemental levy to help pay for a third of our core program
- The levy will not add any additional or unnecessary programs or materials
- The requested levy amount (\$825,000) is the same as last year: NO INCREASE
- We are asking our electorate to help us maintain the quality program we have put in place
- An investment in our children's education is an investment in our future
- Juliaetta Elementary and Kendrick Junior/Senior High are among the best schools in Idaho
- BOTH SCHOOLS ARE 4-STAR RATED
- State funding together with our supplemental levy provide:
 - >Highly Qualified Teachers, Counselors, and Administrators
 - >Dedicated School Secretaries. Instructional Aides, and District Office Staff
 - >Highly Competent Maintenance, Food Service, and Technology Workers
 - >Excellent Bus Drivers with perfect safety records and Dedicated Coaches
 - >Well-Maintained Facilities that serve both Juliaetta and Kendrick

Our School Board has done a great job keeping the levy rate stable from year to year. We want you to know that the levy is crucial to maintaining the quality of our children's education. Education is not funded adequately at the state level. So, the local supplemental levy provides essential resources needed to keep our schools operating in the black. Please protect our children's future and help Kendrick Joint School District #283 accomplish its mission of preparing today's children for the challenges of tomorrow by **voting on March 11, 2014**. *-Dr. Lindsay Park*



As we go to print, The bus is loaded and our Lady Tigers are heading out to the State Tournaments in Nampa.

WE'RE PROUD OF YOU!
The Newsletter Team



J-K Heritage Foundation

By Chris Kowrach



Mike Hedler, Sharon Harris and Loeda Reil have fun digging up Juliaetta's history

DID YOU KNOW? Rupert Schupfer in 1878 founded and platted the city of Juliaetta as part of his 160-acre homestead. The town was originally called Schupferville or Schupfer. Rupert came to the U.S. from Graz, Austria at the age of seventeen. He traveled West by covered wagon, making a short stop in the Washington Territory before settling in Idaho. His family included his wife Constancia and their three children. His first child Henry was reputedly the first white child born in Juliaetta.

The postal service to Schupferville took up to three weeks between deliveries. Before 1880, the Oregon Railway and Navigation Co. brought mail to Walla Walla Washington, where it was then taken by stagecoach to Moscow and brought by horseback to our valley. Charles Snyder, originally from Germany, in 1876 took up an American Ridge homestead claim. He saw the necessity of a post office--one closer than Moscow. He then acquired some additional land next to Schupfer's homestead, named the property Pleasant Home and built a post office on it. Snyder named the post office after two of his daughters, Julia and Etta (thus changing the name of the town) in 1881. Then on October 23, 1882 Snyder officially became Juliaetta's first postmaster.

Sharing your early Juliaetta pictures, letters, and documents will allow for vivid Juliaetta Tour Booklet and DVD descriptions. Your details will contribute toward an understanding of what and who played a part in establishing and sustaining Juliaetta through 1945. We have a March 30, 2014 deadline for your data submission to meet our summer Juliaetta Historical Tour Booklet and Early Days of Juliaetta DVD publication deadline. Those items will then join our Kendrick publications for personal walking/vehicle touring entertainment and provide a unique historical data resource on our communities. The local history is being used in the education of local grade school students.

The \$5.00 Kendrick Historical Tour booklet is available at Red Cross Pharmacy, Phil's Food City, Archie's Diner, and the Corner Club Cafe. The \$20.00 DVD-Early Days of Kendrick is on a Red Cross Pharmacy shelf. For more publication details go to jkhf.info or contact Sharon Harris (289—4622) or 25skharris@gmail.com.



The Kendrick Assembly of God, Juliaetta Church of the Nazarene and Juliaetta Community Church would like to invite you to the Easter Sunrise



Service at 6:30am April 20th at Juliaetta Centennial Park.

"Youth Gardening Initiative" Grant Program

The Hill and Valley Garden Club announces its 2014 grant program offering grants of up to \$100.00 in support of gardening and plant-related educational projects for local youth. The funds for this program were generated through the Soup, Bread, and Pie Sale held in conjunction with our club's annual Evergreen Sale.

Applications will be available from March 1st at the offices of the elementary and junior/senior high schools. Proposals must be submitted by April 1st, and awards will be distributed by April 15th. Proposed activities should involve youths from Pre-K (3-5 years) to Senior (18years).



Questions regarding the program or the application process should be directed to Youth Gardening Chairperson Polly Taylor Dennler at taylordennler@tds.net or 276-4302.

Juliaetta Centennial Park Survey Still in Progress

As described in our previous issue, the Friends of the Juliaetta Centennial Park is a new group that has informally gathered to discuss how they can help the city to maintain the park, and make the best use of the resources it offers. They are currently soliciting input from local residents about how they use the park and its facilities, and suggestions for improvements and future use. This feedback will guide the work of the committee, and support its recommendations to the City Council.

Survey forms are still available at the Juliaetta Post Office and Juliaetta City Hall, and completed surveys may be dropped off at the Juliaetta City Hall until March 15th.

Cameron Lutheran Church



Preparations for Lent are underway at Cameron Lutheran. During the season the congregation will be preparing personal care kits for Lutheran World Relief. Lent begins on Wednesday, March 5th. There will be a service at 7:00 PM on Ash Wednesday, March 5th. Then there will be a service each Wednesday at 7:00 PM until Holy Week. Maundy Thursday service on March 17 will have Communion. Good Friday on the 18th will have a service at 7:00 P.M. Easter Sunday service will be at 7:00 A.M. followed by breakfast. All are welcome.

Each Sunday the education hour for all ages will continue at 9:30. followed by Sunday service at 11:00. The choir will meet at 7:30 each Wednesday until March 5th, then will rehearse after the services in Lent. The women will have their meetings at 9;00 on the first and third Wednesday of each month (and the 5th, if there is a 5th Wednesday) with lunch served at noon. The day is filled with hand-quilting for those who love to do that, assembling and tying relief quilts, working on relief kits, and doing whatever else needs to be done. ALL hands are welcome! The evening Bible study will continue to meet on the first Monday of the month and the afternoon group meets on the second Tuesday.

If anyone has any questions about activities or events at Cameron, please call the church office at 289-3471.

-Margaret Treu

Kendrick Methodist Church



Singspiration

Congregations from all the churches in the Kendrick Juliaetta area will gather for the regular fifth Sunday Singspiration on March 30, at the Kendrick Methodist Church. It begins at 5:00 pm and is followed with a time of food and fellowship. Everyone is invited to come enjoy the music and fellowship.

-Kathy Walker

The men of the Kendrick Methodist Church will prepare and serve the annual Easter Breakfast at 8:00-9:15 a.m. on April 20. The menu will include ham and eggs, assorted cinnamon rolls and pastries, orange juice, coffee, tea, very friendly service, and a very good visiting atmosphere. All are welcome to come and enjoy this free Easter breakfast.



As much as we might like to avoid it, disappointment finds a way to catch up to us. Life can be full of those things we look forward to and plan for; but then the disappointment of finding out it will not happen; not for when we planned and sometimes never. It can bring heartache and even brings us to tears. Anyone reading this now can think of one of those times, if not many, for it can have long term affects on us. The disappointment may come through an individual or a set of circumstances, and either one can hurt deeply. So how do we handle it? What do we do when it happens? If life is randomly made up of circumstances then it is hard to find comfort when those random circumstances bring disappointment. But what if it were not random? What if there was a plan for your life and someone was controlling those circumstances? Could it be easier to accept the disappointment if we knew that the circumstances had a purpose behind them. My granddaughter who is in high school recently reminded me how blessed we are when we know things are not just random. Last Summer she got to go to Slovenia for two weeks to help American missionaries. While there she fell in love with the people and the day she came home she started anticipating going back this Summer. Disappointment found her recently when she realized she would not be able to make the trip. It hurt deeply but she knew things were not random for her. God was in control of all circumstances and she trusted Him for what this Summer would bring. One thing you must know about my granddaughter is that she has a great love for photography. Just days after finding she would not be going overseas this Summer she got a call from ESPN Sports who through circumstances, which are too many to go into, had seen a couple of her sports photos. She was asked if she would be available to assist them with shooting photos for Hoopfest this Summer. Yes. Hoopfest is the same time she would have been in Slovenia. You will never convince her that things are random.

Pastor Larry Haylett



Juliaetta Community Church will be having a breakfast in the church basement following the Easter Sunrise Service.

JK AMBULANCE would like to take this opportunity to thank you, our community, for your generous support of our service. We were able to respond to 80 plus calls in 2013 with 2014 starting as a very busy year. These calls range from motor vehicle accidents to

major trauma to major medical emergencies. Without your support we would not be able to do what we do.



Currently, we have 7 active EMTs, 2 active First Responders, and 4 active drivers. We also receive help from the Juliaetta/Kendrick Fire Departments. An EMT class started the beginning of February and two people in our community are taking this class. We are always in need of volunteers to be able to provide 24 hours a day, 7 days a week coverage.

When we are not able to respond due to personnel being unavailable; we have the benefit of help from our neighboring communities. Deary Ambulance and Troy Ambulance have come to our aid when we haven't had enough personnel or when we have more patients than we can take in our ambulance. We also reciprocate this aid to them when we can.

If anyone is interested in volunteering for JK Ambulance; we would love to hear from you. Please contact Kim Cannon (289–3314) or Pam Rigney (289–4501) The date and time of our next meeting will be announced soon.

IF WE CAN'T FIND YOU WE CAN'T HELP YOU!

REFLECTIVE ADDRESS MARKERS MAY HELP SAVE YOUR LIFE OR THE LIFE OF SOMEONE YOU LOVE.

ORDER FROM JK AMBULANCE BY CALL-ING ASHLEY MAY AT 208-818-8319.

COST IS ONLY \$20 FOR THE SIGN AND INSTALLATION.

Our Elected Officials

City of Juliaetta News

Pets on the Loose

Spring is right around the corner, but that means we are also seeing more dogs on the loose around town. City code prohibits dogs from running at large within the city limits. If attempts to contact the owners of these dogs fails, they will be caught and taken to the animal shelter in Moscow. For the sake of our furry friends' health, safety and welfare, please keep your dogs securely fenced or tied within your property.

Bring Back the Noon Whistle?

A discussion was held at February's City Council meeting regarding the fate of Juliaetta's "noon whistle." The sirens were originally installed many years ago to alert residents of fire and have been silent for the past few years. They may remain at their present location, or if necessary, Fire Chief Mike McGee is willing to relocate the two sirens to either end of town, installing one at the water plant and one at the wastewater plant. What are your thoughts on the matter? Would you like to hear the noon whistle again? Let us know by emailing City Hall at cityofjuliaetta@tds.net or call 276-7791.

Community Preparedness

Wayne Heath of the local Lions Club is helping to organize a Community Response Team through FEMA, which would assist in the aftermath of a natural disaster. Training will be provided to those who are interested in helping to provide aid to their fellow community members during or after a fire, flood, or other unforeseen event. If you would like to lend a helping hand, please contact Wayne Heath or City Hall.

City Council

Upcoming City Council meetings will be held in Council Chambers on Tuesday, March 11th and Tuesday, April 8th. Agendas will be posted in the window at City Hall one week before each scheduled meeting. The public is always welcome to attend these monthly meetings.

SOUTH LATAH HIGHWAY DISTRICT

All of the South Latah Highway District roads are under weight restrictions and are closed to all hauling. Loaded vehicles over 250 lbs./inch of tire width are required to have a permit. These weight limits will be strictly enforced. Permits can be obtained from the South Latah Highway District shops at Genesee and Kendrick for a fee of \$10 each occurrence.

Our Elected Officials

The publishers of this newsletter are dedicated to building communication within our communities and among organizations that serve and support it. Therefore we are working to develop a regular feature page that will allow local elected officials to circulate information of value to their constituents and solicit citizen responses when appropriate.

News from the City of Kendrick

New Council Member

Adriaan Geurtsen was appointed to serve on the Kendrick City Council for two years. He was sworn in at the council meeting on January 13.

Thank You

The city would like to thank and acknowledge Dale Lisher for serving as mayor, and Mike Morgan, Andy Tweit and Donna Corkill for serving as council members. Mike served on the Kendrick City Council for ten years! We appreciate your dedication to the community.

Swimming Pool News

The City of Kendrick is accepting applications for Lifeguards and Pool Manager for the 2014 season. Stop by City Hall Monday – Thursday from 9:15 – 4:30 to pick up an application or call 289-5157. There is a lifeguard certification class in Clarkston the week of spring break.

Meet One of Kendrick's New Council Members:

I am 55 years of age. I was born in Omaha, Nebraska and moved to Idaho in 1961. I worked in a family owned greenhouse business and later for commercial greenhouses.

I attended BSU and U of I. At the University of Idaho I worked maintaining the grounds and trees and also the research greenhouses. Later I worked at Gritman Medical as their Grounds and Facility Manager. I am currently working for Troy School District as the Transportation Supervisor.

In 2007, we moved to Kendrick after buying and restoring one of the downtown classic historic buildings.

I enjoy the trees, downtown Kendrick's charm, and the people who have made this town a wonderful place to call home.

My focus is on preserving the historic downtown, promoting a buy local attitude, and a good working relationship with the residents.

-Matt S Kathanimane-Ihm, City Council Member

Meet Kendrick's New Mayor:

I was raised in Nashua, New Hampshire by my mother and father who were very involved within the community for many years. My mother is still involved within the community in her golden years even though we lost our father last May. I have her to thank for my desire to be involved in service to the community.

A veteran of the US Coast Guard, 3.5 years, I served in a search and rescue station in Rhode Island, a LORAN station in a remote island in Alaska and a Coast Guard base in Maine. I also served over 7 years in the New Hampshire Army National Guard in a field artillery unit as a forward observer and began my military service as a military police officer.

My professional career spans over 16 years in law enforcement and about 9 years within retail loss prevention. I began my career in law enforcement in 1991 in New Hampshire and continued the career in several communities within different states to include Alaska, Kansas, Wyoming, Montana and the Marshall Islands as a contract police officer. My success in rural communities allowed me to attain the position of Chief of Police for about 3 years in different communities.

As chief of police I worked closely with the community, the city council, and mayor to provide the best possible services to the community. I gained valuable experience in community governing while working in different regions and communities.

While working in law enforcement I completed a B.S. in Criminal Justice Administration in 2007 and several years later in 2013 I was conferred a Master of Science in Justice Administration and Crime Management, both through Bellevue University in Bellevue, Nebraska.

I am currently a Loss Prevention Executive Manager with Macy's and have managed the programs for both the Moscow and Lewiston stores for several years.

On a personal note, I am a father of two boys that I am raising in Kendrick. We enjoy the community and area as there is a lot that it offers. I look forward to meeting and serving the citizens of Kendrick.

-Mark M. Lapinskas, Kendrick Mayor

CLIP & SAVE CALENDAR

MARCH

6th Lions' Blood Drive (p.5)

8th Grange Breakfast (p.1)

JCAI St. Patrick's Day Dinner/Dance (p.3)

11th SD #283 Levy Election (p.7)
Book Prowlers (p.5)
Friends of the Library Meeting (p.5)
Juliaetta City Council Meeting (p.10)

15th Deadline - Juliaetta Centennial Park Survey (p.8)

17th Kendrick City Council Meeting (p.11)

30th Kendrick Methodist Church Singspiration (p.9)
Heritage Foundation deadline for submissions for
Juliaetta historical tour booklet (p.8)

APRIL

1st Deadline for Youth Gardening Grant applications (p.8)

8th Book Prowlers Meeting (p.5)
Juliaetta City Council Meeting (p.10)

10th LCYAC Talent Show Auditions (p.12)

16th to 18th:

Cameron Church Holy Week Services (p.9)

20th Easter Sunrise Service (p.8)
Kendrick Methodist Easter Breakfast (p.9)
Juliaetta Community Church Breakfast (p.9)
Cameron Easter Service and Breakfast (p.9)

21st Kendrick City Council Meeting (p.11)

Distinguished Young Women

The program will be held on April 26th. The theme this year is "Top Gun". No other information is available as of newsletter publication date.

LCYAC "Got Talent!" Show and Awards Night

The Latah County Youth Advocacy Council (LCYAC) is holding its annual talent show and awards night on Thursday, May 8th at 6:00 pm in the Kenworthy Performing Arts Center, 508 Main Street, Moscow, ID. Starting this year, visual artwork will be included in the talent show.

Talent Show auditions will be held on Thursday on April 10th. The time and place will be announced. Students in Grades K-12 are eligible to audition with pieces of music, dance or theatrical performance, or to present their artwork for review.

This annual event offers local youth an opportunity to display their special talents, and community members are encouraged to attend the show and cheer on the performers. It is also a fundraiser for the LCYAC, with proceeds supporting the important work of preventing youth substance abuse.

Four awards will also be given: Commissioners Award, Community Service Award, Leadership Award and Cameron Award. Nomination forms can be requested from the LCYAC office at 208.883.2268 or lcyac@latah.id.us.

If you are interested in helping to sponsor the show, or if you would like further information about the award categories, please contact the staff at the LCYAC office.

The members of the Publishing Team would like to express our appreciation for all of the wonderful people who help to make the newsletter such a valuable asset to our community. Too often we get caught up in the flow of work and other commitments, and miss opportunities to thank those who work along with us, and help us to reach our goals. There are so many patrons, sponsors, supporters and volunteers who contribute to the success of this local institution, and we couldn't do it without them! Our community newsletter is truly a community effort.

We offer our heartfelt gratitude to all those who:

- support publication and delivery through financial donations and advertisements
- write about community organizations and upcoming events
- edit, proofread and format articles for publication
- print and collate the newsletters
- faithfully read the publication
- offer feedback and suggestions, and express appreciation for our efforts.

Thank you for all your help, encouragement and support!

This newsletter is supported by generous contributions from the following sponsors:

Businesses: Community Organizations Individuals: Don and Lawana Ingle and Churches: Juliaetta Castle Steve and Carol McDowell Lloyd and Deanna Knapp-JK Heritage Foundation Doug and Sharon Harris Lloyd's Art Work Juliaetta Kendrick Recreation District Ron and Kathy Jones LC Valley Real Estate Fix Ridge 4-H Club Betty M. Watts DH Wild Rose Miniatures and Kendrick United Methodist Church Mary C. Lee Juliaetta Community Church Donna Cope **Ponies** Ed and Debbie Brown Cameron WELCA Hill's Floors Curry, Inc. KJ Arts Committee Jerry Brown Colter's Creek Winery E. L. Farrington Kendrick Booster Club TDS Telecom Margaret Treu City of Juliaetta KT Hasenoehrl Farms City of Kendrick John and Mary Abitz JK Mini Storage Friends of the Juliaetta Community Greg and Alice Broemeling Cannons Electric Jon and Ann Nilsson Library D. Taylor Construction Kendrick Community Lions Club Floyd and Betty Heimgartner Dennler Supply Hill and Valley Garden Club Ellen Rowden Jeffrey Sowle, DDS PA JK Senior Meals Don and Yetta Wilkins Peggy Jones, Realtor Juliaetta Community Improvement Alvin and Lillian Howerton Phil's Food City Association Pete Finch and Pam McBride Roger Warner Construction Juliaetta-Kendrick Firefighters Jim Lohman Rush Construction Jerry Brown Association Stella-Jones Corporation Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department Ted and Phyllis Fey Juliaetta Volunteer Fire Department Phil and Donna Heinen Mann & Stanke CPA Heimgartner Aviation Southwick Bible Church Jim and Lori Brocke Red Cross Pharmacy Leland Pioneer Community Church **Dorothy Taylor** Avista Utilities VFW Post 3913 Gisela Bailey Wells Fargo Bank Jim and Emily Fredenburg The McGregor Company Tawnya Feldman – BeautiControl

Ponations have been given in memory of Judith Rice and Jack Parsley

&	
	If you would like to become a newsletter sponsor, please make your check payable to KJCDA-Newsletter Funding.
	Please send your contribution to:
Į	KJCDA, PO Box 204, Kendrick, ID 83537
	Name or Organization Name: Check one: I limiting limiti
į	Amount enclosed: \$
	Thank you for your support! We couldn't do it without you. Newsletter Team

Spa Consultant

Opinions expressed in articles published in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and do not represent official statements or public endorsements by the Newsletter or any member of the publishing team.

*************ECRWSS****

PRSRT STD **ECRWSS** U.S.POSTAGE PAID **EDDM Retail**

Local POSTAL CUSTOMER

Mailing cost for this issue of your KJ7 community newsletter provided by:







Kendrick Family Care



- · Wellness Checks
- · Convenient Hours
- · Infants To Seniors
- Pre-Employment Physicals
- Medicare & Medicaid Exams
- · Chronic Disease Management
- · Childhood & Adult **Immunizations**
- Full Spectrum Family-Focused Care
- Pregnancy & Reproductive Health Testing
- · Urgent Care: Cough, Colds, Minor Cuts & Injuries

Heather Christensen, PA-C Bob Mahal, ARNP Matthew Rice, DO

Call Now To Schedule **Your Sports Physical** Today!

> Kendrick, ID (208) 289-3841